
 

 

 

The Corporation of the Town of Fort Erie 

By-law 44-2024 

Being a By-law to name 1447 Sharon Drive to High Pointe Park   

Whereas lands have been reserved in the High Pointe Subdivision for parkland purposes, and 

Whereas the Town staff proposed the name “High Pointe Park” for the park, and  

Whereas Community Consultation was held between the period of January 31, 2024 and 
concluded March 1, 2024 in accordance with Section 6.3 of the Town’s Park Naming Policy, and 

Whereas Council approved Staff Report PDS-14-2024 at the Council-in-Committee meeting 
held on April 9, 2024;  

Now therefore the Municipal Council of The Corporation of the Town of Fort Erie enacts as 
follows: 

1. That the lands dedicated as parkland in the High Pointe Subdivision located at 1447 Sharon 
Drive shall hereby be known as “Town of Fort Erie High Pointe Park” and shall be commonly 
referred to as “High Pointe Park” 

2. That the Clerk of the Town is authorized to affect any minor modifications, corrections or 
omissions, solely of an administrative, numerical, grammatical, semantical or descriptive 
nature to this by-law or its schedules after the passage of this by-law. 

Read a first, second and third time and finally passed this day of 2024. 
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Clerk 


